March 7, 2019

Dear Mr. Brownlow, Mr. Follingstad, and The Verndale School Board,

Johnson

It is with a heavy heart that I tender my resignation. I have been honored to be a part of this organization. Under some amazing leadership and guidance, we have made strides that make me proud to say I work here. I have learned so much and grown in so many ways, that this will forever be a place I call home.

I am taking this step to gain new experiences, face new challenges, and grow in new ways. I want to take this opportunity to thank you for believing in me, giving me the start to this career and giving me the opportunities I've had to become the educator I am today.

If my journey ever brings me back to the classroom, I would hope that it might be back here. There is something special about this school, it's people, and the community. It was not an easy decision because there are so many great things that I am leaving behind. Thank you for investing in me! It will not be easy to say goodbye.

Sincerely,

Rachel Johnson